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Dear Parents/Carers 

Class 4C Assembly 

Well done to the children and staff in 4C for their 

lovely assembly this morning. The children sang, 

danced and performed well. In particular their 

diction was of a high standard. The children 

remembered a lot of information and shared their 

aspirations with us. 

Parents Evening 

Parents evening will take place on Tuesday 4 July 

between 2:30pm and 6:00pm. Please look out for 

your appointment time slip as they have been 

given to the children today. 

Dance Festival 

Our Annual Dance Festival will be taking place on 

Tuesday 11 July and Wednesday 12 July 2017. 

Tickets will be available on Wednesday  5 July 

2107 for parents/carers of children taking part. 

From Thursday 6 July 2017 onwards tickets will be 

available to other parents/carers who would like to 

attend. All children in school will have the 

opportunity to watch the performance during the 

school day therefore we are asking that children 

do not attend the evening performances. In doing 

this we are giving more parents/carers the 

opportunity to see the evening performances. 

Could you please co-operate with us in insisting 

that tickets are restricted to 4 per family so all 

families have a chance to see the performance. 

Tickets will be sold on a first come first served 

basis and cannot be reserved. 

Lost Property 

All lost property was available to view on Tuesday 

evening this week. Thank you to those of you who 

came, we hope you were able to claim some lost 

items. Lost property will be cleared next week. If 

you still have items missing please come into 

school to look before then. 

Book Amnesty 

If you have any school reading or library books at 

home, please send them in to your child’s class 

teacher next week. Thank you 

The following children will receive certificates for good work and 
behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Monday 3 July 2017. All 
Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers do attend 
could I please ask them to stay until the assembly finishes. This 
demonstrates to all the children that the entire assembly is valued 
by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 

 Maymoona  Nursery  

For communicating 
to a familiar adult 

during whole class 
activity 

 Toni-Marie  RW 

For working hard 
in Maths lessons 

Inder  RB 

For excelling in 
Mathematics, 

particularly with 
measuring capacity 

and height 

 Cassius 1M 

For working hard in 
Maths and trying to 

be independent 
during problem 

solving 

Ibrahim 1SW 

For working hard 
with his behaviour 

at all times 

Kalick’i 2F 

For his excellent 
typing skills to retell 

a story  

  Mahrosh 2N 

For working 
tirelessly to improve 
on her quality and 
quantity  of writing 

Ramandeep  3F 

For consistently 
giving 100% in 
everything she 

does 

Whole Class   3J 

For excellent 
behaviour on class 
trip to Sheepwash 

Farm 

  Whole Class  4C 

For an excellent 
class assembly 

Rohaan  4S 

For showing good 
effort to improve 
the structure and 

presentation of his 
writing 

Armani     5W 

For consistently 
giving 100% effort 

Yuseph   5/6B 

For his outstanding 
attitude to learning 

    Amit 6JB 

For always 
maintaining high 

standards 

 

Democracy. 

Mutual respect and tolerance for those with 

different faiths and beliefs. 

Showing Determination 

I have fought the good fight, I have finished the cause, 

I have kept the faith 

2 Timothy 4:7 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

These classes received their certificates in celebration 
assembly on Monday 23 June 2017. 

Spick and Span 2N 

Lining Up 5W 

Movement Bird 4C 

Gymnastic Monkey  

Attendance 3F  99.6% 

Punctuality  5/6B  5 lates 

Dinner Supervisor Award 1SW 

Yummy Bear  3F 

Runner Up  3J 
Dinnertime  

Don’t forget to  

follow us on  

 

twitter 

@stmarysb20 

End of 

Term dates 

Children break up on 

Monday 24 July 2017 

and return to school on 

Wednesday 6 September 2017 

Safety Online Reminder 

Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, mobile 
phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we can in school to 
ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety.  Following the tips listed below 
will help your child stay safe online. 

 Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information is safe to 
share online 

 Discuss rules about communicating online with friends 

 Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use parental 
controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that these cannot 
always be 100% effective 

 Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online 

 Make sure your child understands that online actions can have offline consequences 

     Mrs Jo Booker          &    Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer  CBE NLE 

         Acting Head Teacher                 Executive Head Teacher 

Contact us :-   

Tel: 0121 554 3751     Email: enquiry@stmryb20.bham.sch.uk  

Visit our website at:  www.stmryb20.bham.sch.uk 

Kyron      1M 

For helping another child 

with their Maths because he 

had understood the work 

and finished 

Akash      5/6B 

For helping another child to 

their feet when they fell over 

One of our anti-bullying strategies 

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and 
Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  The 
award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on 
Monday 3 July 2017. The lucky children will also have 
fruit and milk with Mrs Booker, in her office, and 
swing on her chair.  


